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This Month's Program 
 

 Our speaker for the Wednesday, July 11th will be  
 

  Contact:   dpgiuliani@aol.com   or 323 810-3958 cell 
 

This information from the CCA Newsletter ..  
Please read, assimilate and get involved, 

By Dick Giuliani 
California Executive Director 
Wayne Kotow 
 
  Thank you to everyone who came out in support at the recent White Seabass hatchery town hall 
meetings. We had great support from grow out pen operators past and present. There were 
anglers, teachers, students, marine scientists, divers and environmental groups that all showed 
up in support. At the meetings there was consistent support for the following items: 
1. We believe the WSB hatchery program has been a success as a research study of how to 
spawn, raise and release hatchery fish in the ocean. 
 

2. We want the white seabass program to continue 

3. We don’t believe the stock assessment or tag study are in any way accurate to reflect what is 
out on the water today. The math may be correct, but the data is flawed as well as the 
conclusions being reached. WSB are being caught from Washington to Baja and out to Tanner 
and Cortez banks. The study is not accounting for any of the environmental conditions or release 
improvements made in the last 5 years. 

4. We don’t believe in the mortality rate numbers being posted. No proof of mortality has been 
shown. Just a conclusion reached from bad data. 

5. We do believe there is a correlation between our hatchery program and the increase sea lion 
and pelican populations. 

6. We want the program to reevaluate how studies are conducted, the modeling used, and how 
conclusions are formulated. 

7. We think the Advisory Panel needs to have more authority in providing direction for the 
program and that the program leadership needs to be improved. 

8. We think the current fish pathologist is biased and needs to be replaced and more fair 
standards need to be implemented. 

9. We need the funding for this program reinstated and even increased so it can expand into 
other species and don't think we should have a fee increase to pay for it. There is money sitting in 
the fund and not being used for this program. 

Treasurer's Report 
 

Report is available from Denise 
Davis 

 
Welcome New Members 

 
 

The club currently has 36 paid 
members.  We have 6 Honorary 

Members 
 

Club Calendar 
 

2018 Club Meetings 
 

Date Speaker 
1/10       Ryan Myers 

           2/14       Rich Tauber 
           3/13      George Vanneman 

  4/13     Brian Nguyen 
           4/13     Doc Ski 
           6/16     Aaron Garcia      

 
         12/12      Christmas Banquet 

 
 

Whopper Board Standings 
 

2018 
YTD STANDINGS 

 

Fresh Water 

Trout 
1st Atticus Ige .61 
2nd   
3rd   

 
Surf/Pan Fish 

1st Don Merrill 2.18 
2n Glenn Bummer 1.6 
3rd Rich Jenkins 1.1 

Large / Small Mouth Bass
1st   
2nd   
3rd   

 
Striped Bass 

1st Rich Jenkins 6.3 
2nd Karl Penson 3.5 
3rd Ron Hall 2.8 

   

Catfish 
1st Karl Penson 7.5 
2nd Cristion Higareda 5.25 



10. We want a study done to find a viable external tagging option to replace the failed internal tag 
and wand option. 

11. We want to expand this program to include Halibut as the next species and need to expand 
the broodstock of WSB and halibut in Mission Bay 

12. We love the Sea Bass in the Classroom program and want it to be expanded. 
     Overall we want the program to succeed for our future. We should be using adaptive 
management as the driver to make all necessary improvements to this vital research program. 
 
     "Please don’t take your day on the water for granted.  There are so many fighting to make it 
possible." 
 
Wayne 
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12 Month California 
Fishing License 

Still in the Works 
 
Sacramento, CA 
(Courtesy CA Sportsfishing League) 
 
 
12-Month Fishing Bills Update 
Assembly Bill 986:  
 
    AB 986, James Gallagher, aims to increase fishing license sales and revenue by making an 
annual fishing license valid for 12-months from the date of purchase. This bill also discounts 
annual fishing licenses for American veterans by 25%, and by 50% for veterans that have a 50% 
or greater service-connected disability. 
 
Status: Passed unanimously out of the Senate Committee on Natural Resources and Water 
on June 12th and will be heard in the Senate Committee on Veterans Affairs on June 26th. 
 
Senate Bill 518: 
    SB 518, Tom Berryhill, (formerly SB 187) aims to increase California's fishing participation rate 
and economic activity by creating an annual license that is valid a full 12-months from the date of 
purchase with a auto-renewal option.Today, SB 518 enjoys the support of an impressive coalition 
of state and local organizations representing small business, labor, local government, travel, 
hospitality, marina and lake operators, as well as the boating industry. 
 
Status: Passed out of the Assembly Committee on Water, Parks and Wildlife to the 
Appropriations Committee on consent on June 12th and will be heard in the Assembly 
Committee on Appropriations on June 27th. 

You have a voice in the political process. Contact Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher 
and ask her to support SB 518 today!  

 
Assembly Member GonzalezFletcher is chair of the Assembly Appropriations Committee, and the 

bill (formerly SB 187) was killed in her committee without a vote in 2017. 
 

Call Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher here: 
Capitol Office: (916) 319-2080 

San Diego Office: (619) 338-8090 
 

Send Letters here: 
The Honorable Lorena Gonzalez Fletcher 

Chair of the Assembly Committee on Appropriation 
State Capitol 

Sacramento, CA 95814 
 

Click here to email Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher. 

3rd Rich Jenkins 1.6  
    

Salt Water  

Calico / Sand Bass 
1st Ernie Branch 3.4  
2nd Rich Jenkins 2.7  
3rd    

    

 
Bonito / Barracuda 

1st    
2nd    
3rd    

    
Yellowtail / Dorado / 

White Sea Bass 
1st    
2st    
3rd    

    
 

Tuna 
1st Glenn Bummer 113.5  
2nd    
3rd    

 
Bottom Fish 

1st Karl Penson 12.81  
2nd Rich Jenkins 6.9  
3rd Glenn Bummer 6.5  

    
 

Angler of the Year 
 

2018 
Standings 

 
# Name Points 
1 Glenn Bummer 325.5 
2 Rich Jenkins 312.2 
3 Don Merrill 218 
4 Karl Penson 102.48 
5 Don Udlock 100 
6 Cristion Higareda 88.5 
7 Ernie Branch 71.2 
8 Ron Hall 25 
9 Atticus Ige 12.2 
10   

 
MEETING LOCATION 

 
Mimi's Cafe 

500 W Huntington Drive 
Monrovia CA 91016 

626-359-9191 
 
 

Meetings are held the second 
Wednesday of the month at Mimi's 

Restaurant in Monrovia.   Mimi's has 
accommodated us with separate 

checks, an open menu, and they start 
taking orders as we arrive. (As early 

as 6PM sometimes.)  We want to keep 
this in balance. Please continue to 

purchase dinner during our meetings. 



 
 

July 2018 President's Message  
 
SWAP MEET        SWAP MEET       SWAP MEET          SWAP MEET  
 
Now that I have your attention, remember July is our semiannual Swap Meet meeting. Bring a 
little extra cash to purchase those bargains other club members will bring to the meeting or bring 
the gear you are not using or would like to sell to possibly upgrade. Either way bring it, sell it, buy 
it, trade it. No Guns please!I  
 
I want to thank Mr. Garcia for stepping in as our June Speaker at the last minuete. As an old 
friend of the club and prior member he took time to make a great presentation and showcase 
Okuma products and the variety of applications. It was good to see him, and I hope he considers 
rejoining the club. I visited with our Speaker Chairman Dick Guiliani for a few moments this 
month. He is coming along, and I hope to be harassing him about fishing soon. Don Udlock is 
also a bit under the weather and fighting to recover from a back issue. Please keep these 
members in your thoughts and prayers. If a member is sick, in the hospital or needs help, please 
contact me via my phone number so we can acknowledge our members in need. 
 
We were honored to have Carolyn Duncan come to a meeting. It is always good to see my 
favorite fisher person Hope to see her on the water soon and now that school is out I hope 
Artticus Ige, Manuel Zamora and Jose M Dominguez can find time to fish with us. Congratulations 
to Manny and Jose for graduating high school and soon their college adventure will begin. Good 
luck in your future studies. Atticus is two years up on them and is beginning his junior year at USC 
(Go Trojans make the Rose Bowl and help me score tickets). 
 
Laura Jones and Sal Lopez members and supervisor/administrators of Whittier Narrows 
Recreational Park aka Legg Lake 751 Santa Anita Avenue South El Monte, California 91732 
announced the yearly Overnight camping/fishing event for Friday July 13, 2018 4pm to Saturday 
July 14, 2018 5am. Registration is Friday July 13, 2018 from 3pm to 9pm and is FREE. Gates 
close at 10pm on Friday July 13and if you leave you cannot reenter the parking lot. Registration, 
bait and prizes are free. Catfish will be targeted and if you are not busy, I encourage you to take 
advantage of this event. 
 
The year is officially half over, and we are well into the last few fishing events of the year. As 
such, I'd like each member to tell me what they like, dislike or would do differently with our 
charters. Feedback will help make planning next year's charters member friendly. 
 
Finally. If members want, I will try to see if there is any interest in a day trip aboard the Victory, 
Betty Oh or another day boat going for a week day to keep the cattle boat crowd to a minimum. 
The White Seabass, Yellow Tail and Blue Fin are out there and just waiting for you to come get 
them. LET'S GO FISHING!!!!! 
 
Hope to see you at a meeting (Bring a friend or fellow angler) or on the water soon. Send in your 
pictures and/or stories. 

 
 
Your President 
William L Davis 

williamldavis7@gmail.com 
 

 
2018 Salt Water Charters 
 

Trip Date Landing Boat Departure Price Spots Open 
Spots 

6 Sat Jul 28 Dana 
Point 

Helena 5:00 am 160 15 6 

7 Sat Aug 18 Long 
Beach 

Betty O 4:00 pm 
Twilight 

40 30 28 

        
        

.  

Bring your trip certificate with you when you sign up for your trips. 
 

If you are unable to purchase dinner 
or prefer your wife's cooking, please 
consider dessert and a beverage at 
least.  Remember that your check 

does not include the tip so you need 
to add on the tip. And please be 

generous in your tip. We are not the 
easiest group to work. 

 
 

2018 Membership Drive 
 

The 2018 Membership Drive is on!!!! 
Sam will have pre-printed forms.  
Just bring your check or cash and 

validate your personal information on 
the pre-printed forms.  The data on 

the pre-printed forms comes from the 
club database.  This is the best time to 

verify and update your information.  
(Please make every effort to use the 
pre-printed forms rather than fill out a 

blank form.  I have had instances 
when people supplied “new” or 

“revised” information (or I couldn’t 
read their writing), only to have to 

change the information back at a later 
date!  Thanks for your consideration 

and cooperation.) 
 

The dues for 2018 are the same as 
last year: $45 for an individual and 

$60 for a family membership. 
 
 

Membership Card Reminder 
 

All members are reminded that your 
club membership entitles you to a 

10% discount on NON-SALE fishing 
tackle items at Turner’s Outdoorsman 
stores.  This discount is not available 

for guns or ammo.  You are also 
reminded that after January 1 2018, 
your 2017 membership card is void.  
In order to receive the discount, a 

current 2018 membership card will be 
required.  All store managers are 
aware of this and there are NO 

EXCEPTIONS. 
 

Website Update 
 

All of the updates have been entered 
into the Website.  If you have anything 

you would like to add, e-mail it to 
newsletter@turnersrodandreelclub.co

m. 
  

 



Note:  Ernie will be accepting trip reservations for all trip at each meeting.   

 

See Saltwater Charter Information below 
 
Charter Master 
Ernie Branch 
(626) 357-0064 Work 
erndoganglers5@gmail.com 

 

 
 

Name of Trip  
Boat Helena 
 
Landing Dana Wharf  
 
Departure 5:00 AM  July 28, 2018 
Return 5:30 PM  July 28, 2018 
Dana Wharf 
34675 Street of the Golden Lantern,  
Dana Point, CA 92629 
Phone # (949) 496-5794  
20 Anglers 
Trip Fare $160.00 

 
No coolers, ice chests, alcoholic beverages, illegal drugs, weapons or explosives are 
permitted on board the vessel at any time. There is a galley and you can order a hot 
breakfast and a lunch for an additional fee.  
 

Special Information 
A 15% - 20% gratuity is customary for all Charters based on Charter price 
Galley gratuity based on total spent in Galley.  We have a $100 galley minimum. 
 
Be sure to have your 2017 Fishing License 

 

 
 
Fresh Water Event Update Dates Pending 
 
July 13/14 Legg Lake Catfish Contest 
August    Open 
September – 15 @ 7am – Lake Silverwood 
October 13 @ 7am - Lake Castaic  (Lake or Lagoon) 
November 10 @ 7am – Lake Parris 
 
   Hi everyone, I hope you all had a safe 4th of July.  Here it is July already and some people are 
saying the year is half over.   
I think we are just getting started with the good fishing.  Come to the meeting and let's plan the 
second half's fishing trips. 
Surf fishing is just starting to heat up with a good Corbina and Surf Perch bite starting to happen. 
The lakes are still full and  
the bass are going crazy these days. So come to this month's meeting and let's plan some trips .  
Rumor has it that Ron Hall and Mike Maurizio went surf fishing and caught a couple of fish. look 
for their story in this issue. 
 
See you at the meeting,   
                                                                
Dave 



 

SECRETARIES REPORT 
 

 
June Raffle 
 
The June drawing featured an abundance of prizes thanks to our speaker Aaron Garcia who 
donated numerous gifts to the Club including an Alaris reel, an Okuma Hoodie, Winn wraps, Winn 
Reel Grip Sleeves. Watch for additional drawings in the coming months for more Winn Wraps and 
Winn Reel Grip Sleeves.  Plus Aaron provided an Okuma cap to all who attended, and many 
other goodies.  A BIG THANK YOU to Aaron for coming all the way from Victorville to our 
meeting.   
 
The Winners were: 
Okuma Hoodie-Rich Jenkins 
Reel Snot-Joe Jones & Don Merrill 
Winn Wrap-Black-Don Merrill, Blue-Rich Jenkins 
Winn Reel Grip Sleeves-Teri Cobal 
Mystery Prize-Trout Dough assortment-Ron Hall 
Rapala J-13-Denise Davis 
P Line 6#- Don Merrill 
Seagar 20#-Jim Clough 
Heddon Rattling Spook Lure-Karl Penson 
Heddon One-Knocker Spook Lure-Jim Clough 
Mustad Hooks 3/0-Denise Davis 
Large Catfish Nectar-Robert Stigile 
Savage Squish Jig-Carolyn Duncan & Robert Stigile 
Yellow Tackle Bag-Joe Jones 
Waterproof Apache case-Joe Jones 
OKUMA Alaris ALS 20 Spin Reel-Alex Perez 
The really big prize: Avet 2 Speed Reel -Manny Zamora 
 

HELENA CHARTER TRIP 
 
The Club still has openings on the Helena for July 28th, Saturday.  We need your 
commitment to this trip with full payment to make your reservation. It is ultra limited load 
day trip starting at 6 a.m. leaving out of Dana Point.  We are only putting 16 on 
board.  We are hoping this will be an island trip this time and you know from the reports 
that the YT and WSB numbers have increased. It is open to members and nonmembers 
alike. Please call Denise or William Davis to make your reservation and pay at the May 
meeting.  626-294-9043. 
We have a Galley minimum to fulfill so please encourage your guests to purchase their 
food on board.  

 
 
Denise Davis,  
Secretary  
From the Secretaries Office of Denise Davis 
Turnerstales@aol.com 

 
. CLUB ROSTER 



Club Rosters is available from Membership Chairman Sam Zanrosso if you need one.  Just 
ask Sam Zanrosso for an updated 2018 Roster.  
 

 

  

Members Report 
 

Blue Horizon June 23rd Trip 
By 

William Davis 
 
This trip had all the promise yu could ask for. The weather was calm, the waters were clam and the crossing to Catalina Island was 
enjoyable. 
 
People on the trip included Charter master Ernie Branch, Denise Davis, William Davis Don Merrill, Jose M Dominguez, Jose L 
Dominguez, Jerry Dominguez, Travis Phung (potential member), Angel Higereda, Henry Castro, Joe Jones, (Jackpot Winner), Nancy Li, 
Binhyri Vu (also potential members) Jim Clough Alex Perez, Mike Naka, Ron Reyes, and George Leonard. (sorry if is misspelled your 
name I took it from the sign in sheet and couldn't make out all the names. 
 
As stated the crossing was uneventful after a stop at the bait barge for some of the best bait I've seen this season Everyone was 
preparing for a fun day of calico fishing and yellowtails. Upon arrival we were greeted by a fleet of boats anchored around the island. The 
Native Son had so many people on deck some were fishing from the upper deck. This is the main reason I love belonging to a club as 
opposed to cattle boat fishing. Now back to our exciting adventure. It was a super slow overcast day. Angle hooked up the first of two-
yellowtail followed by Joe Jones our Jackpot winner. Jose M and Jose L Dominguez brought aboard sculpin and calico bass most were 
thrown back. 
 
Even with great bait the bite was not on. All day long I watched all the boats an did not see ANY bent rods. We toured the island running 
and gunning from spot to spot. We explored coves and kelp paddies but to no avail. It was one of the most unusual trips I've ever been 
on! The people on board were great ad fished their (Butts) off, there were bites, nibbles and from time to time a boil but it was just one of 
those trips! 
 
Our next adventure is in the warm waters out of Dana Wharf aboard the Helena on July 28, 2018. There are still spots available so come 
out and fish with your fellow club members. 
 
William L Davis 

 
 

 
Cristian Higareda 

8.48 Yellowtail 
 

 

 



3/4 day on Patriot 07/02 
By 

Ron Hall 
 

Was a nice coastal trip, fished off  Long Beach. Hammered the Baracuda, Sandbass and Calicos. Won the jackpot with a 7lb 13oz cuda. 
 

 
 
 

Lake Havasu Results 
By 

Karl Penson 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



June on The Water 
By 

Karl Penson 
 

   
 

Mountain Lakes Catch 
By 

Danny Beatty 
 

 
 

Surf Fishing Event  June 30 
By 

Mike Maurizio 
 

There was a huge turn out (TWO). Ron Hall and myself were the only fishers to show. That’s ok the perch didn’t want to eat, Ron caught 
a small one. The Sand 
Crabs are showing in good numbers so the summer bait will be plentiful. The breeze picked up about 11:00 so we called it a day, maybe 
next time we’ll do 
Better.  
 
This is M.M. over and out! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Aloha Spirit  
May 05, 2018 

Turners Rod &Reel Club 
Fishing Trip 

By 
Alex Perez 

                                         
  I always look forward to fishing at Channel Island Oxnard with friends, brothers and club members. As with each fishing trip brings new 
experiences, new friends and great memories. On this trip I invited my friend Casey from work, this was our first-time fishing on the 
Aloha Spirit. We arrived at the landing on time the weather was cool with a fine drizzle falling. The Aloha Spirit took off on time at 5am. 
As we headed out, to my surprise, I discovered there was no live bait to fish with just frozen squid. The ride was a little bumpy going out 
and leveled off as we got closer to the island. Our captain Shawn did an awesome job as he consistently put us on some good spots as 
everyone limited out with quality reds, rockfish, whitefish, several lingcods. I also want to mention that the deckhands also were great 
and work very hard gaffing, helping to set up our rods, unhooking to cleaning our fish excellent service. Apparently, It really didn't matter 
that we did not have live bait as the fish were biting the frozen squid. We were fishing in 190-250 ft which required at least 6-12oz 
weights with a dropper loop setup or a jig. It was another awesome fishing trip. My friend Casey was happy with his sack of fish. As I 
look back after each fishing trip it doesn't really matter what I catch or how many fish I get that's not important, I can honestly say just 
being out enjoying the beautiful ocean and all that it has to offer makes me want to return again. July is now here fishing is only going to 
get better. So get out there's so many places to go fishing. Take a friend, enjoy the day just go. The year is half over and its been great 
looking forward  
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